
 
 
 
This submission relates specifically to the Fraser Island World Heritage Area - a 
National Park controlled by the Queensland parks and Wildlife Service but as a World 
heritage area the Federal Government also has responsibilities . 
 
I am the Managing Director of the Kingfisher Bay Resort group of companies , the 
largest tourism operator on Fraser Island , and indeed in the whole Fraser Coast 
/Hervey Bay  region of Queensland .We employ some 600 staff accross the following 
operations - all based on Fraser Island  
- Kingfisher bay Resort  
- Eurong Beach Resort  
-Fraser Island Barges ( operates passenger and vehicular ferry services to Fraser 
Island)  
-Fraser Explorer Tours ( 4WD coach tours of Fraser island). 
 
This submission is made by Kingfisher Bay Resort Village Pty Ltd - owner of all of 
the above. We host over 75,000 people annually in our resorts and take over 70,000 
tourists annually on 4WD tours of Fraser Island.Many of our guests are international 
tourists. 
 
We are the 2004 and 2005 holders of the Australian Tourism Award for 
Environmental Tourism.  
 
We have been operating on Fraser Island for over 14 years from around the time 
Fraser Island was World Heritage listed  .In that time we have seen a steady decline in 
the condition of roads ( particularly )  and infrastructure on the island ( with 
exceptions on specific infrastructure projects ) .The NHT World Heritage 
Management funding to Fraser Island World Heritage area has been erratic and 
spasmodic as evidenced in the table attached ranging from $950000 in 1997/98 to 
$8000 in 2002/03 - this was not even sufficient to fund the operation of the 3 joint 
Federal/State Government appointed  committees that play a role in advising 
Government of both levels on issues as they arise.( Community Advisory Committee 
Scientific Advisory Committee ,Management Committee ).  
Such inadequate and unpredictable funding from the Federal level makes it very 
difficult to plan ahead regarding capital works and fails to address the need for extra 
funding at the day to day management level to adequately cope with tourism visitation 
to the Island. 
 
We would argue that State funding has also been historically inadequate to fund 
necessary operational and capital works. 
 
In recent years we are seeing a decline in visitors to Fraser Island as evidenced below:  
                                         03/04       02/03        01/02     00/01  
Camper Nights                 292505  320974  338088  331695 
 
We are concerned that this is resulting from at least in part  declining quality of the 
asset and associated infrastructure.  
 



We would be pleased to host members of the Senate Committee on a visit to Fraser 
Island  to show them firsthand some of the problems faced on the ground.  
 
Regards 
 
Gary Smith 
Director 
Tourism Leisure Corporation Pty Ltd 
ACN 074 060 772 
Level 13, 410 Queen Street, Brisbane, Qld 4000, Australia 
GPO Box 913, Brisbane, Qld 4001 
 






